Why Two Pairs of Weaker Glasses

If you have severe myopia, you should have at least two pairs of glasses: One pair for daytime driving and one for nighttime driving (or for viewing the blackboard or overhead in artificial light). (You may even need an undercorrected pair for the computer.) That is how glasses should be prescribed. 

When an optometrist examines your visual acuity, the examination is performed under adverse conditions. For example, the room is dim and the aperture of your eye opens wider (which makes images in the distant blur). Under those conditions, the glasses are actually for night time. The aperture of your eye opens wider under those conditions. It is comparable to a wide open aperture of a camera. The aperture opens to f2.8 or f4 (according to how your eyes were examined), for example, instead of f11 or f16 (under normal conditions).
When you are prescribed with that pair of glasses to wear during the day under normal conditions, your prescription is overcorrected. You can even feel that something is not right—that images before you are too sharp and/or wavy. Did you ever notice that with your first pair of glasses? Well, that is the reason why. The bad news is that your eyes have to compensate for that overcorrection before anything can come into focus; and once that is done, your vision becomes worse. And your vision would become really worse when you read extensively with those glasses. (That is why so-called high definition vision do not last.)
So the pair of glasses that offered you clear vision at night is overcorrected during the day. If you wear those glasses during the day, you vision may become a bit blur when you remove them—even if you are engaged in ortho C. You would be engaged in a tug of war. The ortho c lens would improve your vision, but the stronger glasses will pull the modified share of the lens and eyeball back into their myopic shape. But this cannot go on forever. Eventually, the higher prescription glass would win because you would wear them all the time; whereas with my ortho C lenses, you would only wear them for a couple of minutes two or three times a week.
Also, if you continue to wear the pair of glasses intended for the night during the day, your vision would be way overcorrected in the near and intermediate distance. During your normal day to day activity, you are mostly engaged in close-up work. You would hardly look beyond 20 feet unless you are driving on the road all day. At less than 20 feet, even a weak pair of glasses is overcorrected. Under those conditions you would be under greater strain.
